medical laboratory. I hope he will talk about it on the record one day. In the meantime, all I can say is that the investigator who probably knows the most about this important subject would not discuss it with me. He may also know who the other doctors were that Garrison had linked with Ferrie.

1 Most of Garrison's biography is from James DiEugenio, *Destiny Betrayed: JFK, Cuba, and the Garrison Case* (New York, 1992), p. 126 and Jim Garrison, *On the Trail of the Assassins: My investigation and Prosecution of the Murder of President Kennedy* (New York, 1988).

- 2 "Jolly Green Giant in Wonderland," Time, August 2, 1968, p. 56. (Time was owned by Henry Luce, an active arch anti-Communist who personally financed raids by Cuban exiles against Cuba, in violation of the Neutrality Act, but with the tacit approval of the CIA: see Hinckle and Turner, Deadly Secrets, p. 186. Therefore, Time's reporting cannot be assumed to be objective on related issues.
- 3 The Federal Communications Commission found NBC's coverage of Garrison biased and ordered NBC to give Garrison 1/2 hour of national TV time to respond. Portions of this broadcast were included in a video called *The Garrison Tapes*, which aired on cable in the 1990s.
- **4** Garrison, *On the Trail of the Assassins*, p. 126. Garrison thought Shaw was an accessory to Guy Banister, and believed Banister to be primarily responsible for "sheep-dipping" Oswald, a deliberate attempt to associate the patsy with the evidence before the crime.
- 5 Davy, Bill, "License & Registration Please," Probe, June 1994, p. 5, and July 1994, p. 1.
- 6 Ibid., June 1994, p. 7,
- 7 Garrison, On the Trail of the Assassins, p. 298-306 & 318. Also see DiEugenio, Destiny Betrayed, p. 268-269.
- 8 Garrison, "Playboy Interview," Playboy, October 1967, p. 59.
- 9 Ibid., p. 175. Jack Ruby (Jacob Rubenstein) was the Dallas nightclub owner who murdered Lee Harvey Oswald "live" on national television. Ruby had a long history of Mafia contact dating back to Al Capone in Chicago.
- 10 Garrison, Playboy, p. 165.
- 11 Perry Russo, interview with author, January 1993.
- 12 Carpenter, Arthur, "Social Origins of Anti-Communism: The Information Council of the Americas," *Louisiana History*, Spring 1989, p. 117. His source: Letters, Ochsner to Butler, June 29 and July 12, 1967, *Ochsner Papers*, Historic New Orleans Collection.
- 13 "Police Check Ex-Patients of Slain Medic," New Orleans States-Item, July 22, 1964, p. 1.
- 14 Ivon did call me back once. He thanked me for the donation to his political campaign, and said he would take me "through Ferrie's cancer research" sometime, but it never happened.

....

Chapter 3: Jimbo 65